
SUNDAY    June 13, 2021 
9:30 am Communion 
 

11:00 am Family Bible Hour & Sunday School 

  Baptism Sunday 

  Ken Stange is speaking 

Tuesday 

9:00 am Ladies Bible Study-New study every week. 
 

Wednesday  

7:00 am Prayer Meeting 
 

6:00 pm  Book of James Bible Study @ the Chapel 
 

7:00 pm Deacons & Overseers Meeting 
 

Saturday 

Bethel Bible Camp Work Bee- We would 

love to have you come and help prepare 

Bethel Bible Camp for the Summer! On June 

19 we are having a Work Bee! If you would 

like to help at the Work Bee, please contact Jaclyn Gurnett 

(587) -966 – 0472 & fill out the form on the BBC website: 

www.bethelbiblecamp.com  
 

Cleaning Team-The New Kids Team-If you have an hour or 

so to help out please contact Carol @ 780-307-6335. 

 

SUNDAY    June 20, 2021 
9:30 am Communion 
 

11:00 am Family Bible Hour & Sunday School 

  John Grant is speaking 

 

Our Daily Bread 
The June, July, Aug. “Our Daily Bread”  

devotionals and the new “Word for You Today” 

devotionals are now available. Pick up copies in 

the foyer! 

 
With reduced restrictions and further 

restrictions being removed soon, the 

elders would like to encourage you to 

reconnect in fellowship within the 

body of believers this summer. 

Maintenance/Repairs 
The deacons have arranged for the following repairs to be 

done: -concrete repairs to the sidewalks in front of the doors 

-accident damage repaired on the outside of the 

fireplace enclosure. 

 -removal of the fireplace from the library. 

 -water drainage upgrades. 

Estimated costs are $20,000 total. Work will begin on June 21. 

 

Library During Construction 
With the upcoming construction in the library area, please 

note the library will be closed during that time. 

With that in mind please: 

1, Return all overdue items by June 15. 

2. Before June 15, sign out all items you will need for the 

next several weeks.  

A box will be available for the return of those items, so they 

will not be overdue. 

Thank you! 

 

Mount Carmel 
We would like to introduce the new President 

of Mount Carmel Bible College, Dr. Alan 

Palmer. Alan is a sincere follower of Jesus, and 

an experienced leader and educator who shows a 

vision for moving Mount Carmel forward while maintaining 

its core mission, and honoring its heritage. We are grateful for 

the way that God has directed this process and brought the 

board together on this decision, and are excited for what Alan 

brings to Mount Carmel and the greater community. (See the 

full newsletter on the mission’s board from Mount Carmel that 

includes a bio from Dr. Alan Palmer.) 

 

 
 
 

Bethel Bible Camp 
These last six months I have been humbled to see 

how each of you has come alongside a project that 

we, as a committee, feel necessary to the continued 

legacy of Bethel. Camp Made New has been in the works a long 

time and with the prayer and financial support that has poured in, 

we will be able to make this plan a reality. We have raised 

$549,970.42 of our $550,000 goal. God is good. This $550,000 was 

a quote created two years ago based on the preliminary designs we 

had in place for the build. As many of you know the building 

industry has seen a huge increase in material costs this past year and 

that combined with code changes over the last couple years and a 

more precise dive into the scope of work needed has given us our 

updated quote of $725,000. I know this may feel a little like we’ve 

reached the goal and now we’re moving the goal posts. We are 

asking you to invest in the camp legacy. The Camp Made New 

Project is scheduled to begin August 15, 2021 and we are excited to 

see how God makes this project come to completion. (See full letter 

in the foyer) 

-The Bethel Bible Camp Committee

 

 
Here’s how you can pray for and get involved with the Barrhead 

Pregnancy Care Center: 

 Saturday, June 19 is the “Walk for Hope” fundraiser: A family 

friendly 5 km walk in Barrhead with prizes! Registration is 

$30/adult, $20/child. Please call 780.282.0161 to register. We 

are encouraging those who can to gather sponsorships.  

 The fundraiser “Open the Door” to Amber’s Hope Maternity 

Home, is currently running.  We are praying for $50,000 to help 

us launch the purchase of a property for a maternity home. We 

are 25% of the way there!  Each $100 donation removes a post-

it off our door so we can “open the door”!  

 Gammagirls is a summer program starting June 28 for young 

ladies ages 12-18. The goal of the program is to help 

girls navigate the path of teen years and turn peer pressure into 

peer support. The program is free of charge and will run 

Monday and Wednesday mornings for 5 weeks. Food is 

included and you can register through the PCC.   

http://www.bethelbiblecamp.com/


 

Operation Christmas Child 

Item of the Month 
The drop-off container is by the missions  

board. Questions: Ezan @ 780-283-0240. 

 

Assisted Listening  
We have a new assisted listening system that uses your smartphone 

or tablet to listen to the service. Please see Graham Letts or Cam 

Bouchard for more info and assistance in accessing. 

Gospel Chapel Library 
You can access our library catalogue and your personal record by 

logging on to: https://westlockchapel.library.site 

You will need your library number and password in order to access 

your personal information and renew or reserve items. Please see 

the librarians on duty to obtain that information. 
Online Bulletin & Sermons 

If you miss a Sunday service, you can view the bulletin or listen to 

a message online on our church website at: 

www.westlockgospelchapel.com 

Bulletin Inserts/Info 
Please have any information you would like put into the bulletin to 

Trish in the office by 12:00pm each Thurs.  

Donations 

The Chapel has a Mission Fund, a Benevolent Fund, and 

Maintenance Fund which you can designate your offerings 

to, if you wish. All other funds received will go into the 

General Fund. Contributions can be made in the box located 

below the mailboxes in the foyer or you may contribute 

online via Interac e-transfer, to wgchapel@telusplanet.net. 

There are instructions on our website if you need them. 
 

 

Deacon’s Financial Report 
May Income: $18,251, Expenses: $21,245 
 

 

Ministry Leadership 
 

Overseers: 
Ken Stange       780-349-3236        Jan Lategan      (Sabbatical) 

Keith Bidne      780-349-7079         John Grant       780-349-8855         

Eric Wahlund (Emeritus)                 
 

The elders are available in the mornings in the Chapel office if you would 

like to meet with one of them: Monday – Ken Stange, Tuesday - Keith 

Bidne, Wednesday – Ken Stange, Thursday – John Grant 
  

Deacons: Scott Letts   780-349-2286, Jared deJong 780-283-0807, 

                                                           Kevin Nutt   780-349-4904 

  

Serving Coordinator: Carol Van Ruskenveld   780-307-6335 
 

Secretary:  Trish Ehrenholz (Office Phone) 780-349-4555 
 

AWANA: Commander - John Grant 780-349-8855 

 Sparks: (K- Grade 2, boys &girls) Leila Nadeau             780-349-6802 

 Truth &Training Boys: (Grs 3-6) John Grant                        780-349-8855 

 Truth &Training Girls: (Gr 3-6) Trish Ehrenholz                 780-349-6822 

Youth Group: (Grades 7-12) – Jared & Angelique deJong    780-283-0807 

  Trek: (Gr 7-9 boys and girls)                                     780-283-1222 

  Journey: (Gr10-12 boys and girls) 
 

MOPS (Mothers of Preschoolers): Angelique deJong 780-283-1222 
 

Men’s Group: Trevor Ehrenholz 780-674-0956 
 

Missions Committee:  Kevin & Susan Nutt 780-349-4904 

                                         Judy Gibbard 780-307-6249  
  

Prayer Chain: Judi Bidne 780-349-7079 & Liz Gurnett 780-349-6092 & 

                           Susan Nutt 780-349-4904 
  

Library: Judi Bidne 780-349-7079 
 

Bethel Bible Camp WGC Representatives: 

Graham Letts (Chairman) 780-307-6211 

Lonnie Brown 780-349-5524, Tim Gurnett 780-349-6092 
 

The Overseers provide Spiritual Care and oversight in the Assembly.  

The Deacons and other ministry area leaders assist the Overseers and 

work alongside them in the different ministry areas.  Please contact  

the Overseers with any of your questions or concerns, or with any ideas/ 

initiatives that would involve the church in any way  
 

Overseers meet: First and third Wednesday of the month with the 

Deacons on the third Wednesday, and with other ministry areas 

throughout the year. 

 

  

  

 

10227-97 Street  

Westlock, AB T7P 2H1 

780-349-4555 

wgchapel@telusplanet.net 

www.westlockgospelchapel.com 

 

  

OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday – Friday 

9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

  

  

We are a family of believers in Jesus 

Christ intentionally connecting people to 

His love, purpose and hope. 

Westlock Gospel Chapel 

Sunday, June 13, 2021 
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